
Charlestown Commissioners Meeting 
April 11, 2006 

 
 
Meeting called to order – 6:30 PM 
 
Commissioners in Attendance – President Vandervort, Commissioner Gell, Commissioner 
Sheets, Commissioner Letts.  Excused from the meeting for VFW Elections Commissioner 
Williams. 
 
Public Hearing Storm Water Management Ordinance – 2006-01 No Comment or questions 
from the audience. Commissioner Letts made a motion to adopt the Ordinance. Seconded 
by Commissioner Sheets.  All in favor 4-0 
 
Minutes of March 28, 2006 Commissioners Meeting - Motion to approve by Commissioner 
Gell seconded by Commissioner Letts. All in favor 4-0 
 
Accounts Payable – Motion to approve by Commissioner Gell seconded by Commissioner 
Letts all in favor 4-0 
 
Miller Environmental – Report on file at Town Hall  
– 
Collection of Town Taxes – The County is offering a discount with our approval for Town Taxes 
paid early.  We will follow the counties schedule on this.  Motion to approve by 
Commissioner Gell seconded by Commissioner Sheets all in favor 4-0 on Resolution 2006-
01              
 
Maintenance Agreement Ferrell Fuel 2006-2007 Heating Season – Motion to renew the 
maintenance agreement by Commissioner Gell seconded by Commissioner Letts.  All in 
favor 4-0 (Plan One) 
 
Jay Waite – Will plant and maintain the Flower Boxes at Town Hall for 2006.  Commissioner 
Letts made a motion to approve, Seconded by Commissioner Sheets. All in favor 4-0 
 
Joel Miller – C-Dock Complaint.  Current Boat Slip renter Joel Miller is very concerned with 
the construction that is currently happening at C-Dock.  He is unable to get to his boat and 



feels the pier is unsafe. Since the Town is the land owner of C-Dock he is questioning the way 
the work is being handled.  He feels he was not notified properly.   President Vandervort 
apprised him of the work that is being done along with a brief history of the Towns dealings 
with Phil Price the prior tenant.  President Vandervort let Mr. Miller know that the Town had 
notified Mr. Price. He then read the letter out loud that was sent to Mr. Price. President 
Vandervort answered all question addressed to him at this meeting and explained to Mr. 
Miller that he would need to talk directly to Phil Price with his concerns.           
 
Meeting adjourned at –8:04 PM      
 
Minutes Respectfully Submitted By, 
Resa Laird 
Town Clerk 


